
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

April 27, 2021 

 

Dear Chair DeFazio and Ranking Member Graves: 

 

I am requesting funding for Woodford County Highway 13 in surface transportation reauthorization 

legislation. 

 

The project sponsor for this project is the Woodford County Highway Department and the project is 

located at Highway 13, US 24 to IL 116/117 in Roanoke, Illinois 61561. 

 

The funding is designated for widening and re-surfacing the highway and some highway re-alignment. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer dollars and is anticipated to have the following benefits: 

more efficient movement of commuters and goods, improving safety by widening the highway to current 

design standards, improving access, not only for larger over-the-road shipping vehicles, and providing an 

80,000lb truck route with all-season access within a continuous north-south major collector.  

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

_____________________ 

Darin LaHood 

Member of Congress 

April 27, 2021 

 


